

## Department of Revenue

## COMMISSIONER'S OFFICE

State Office Building 333 Willoughby Avenue, 11<sup>th</sup> Floor P.O. Box 110400 Juneau, Alaska 99811-0400 Main: 907,465,2300

Toll free tax: 888.224.4538

February 23, 2021

The Honorable Chris Tuck Chair, House Military and Veteran's Committee Alaska State House Alaska State Capitol Juneau, AK 99801

Dear Representative Tuck,

I am writing to request a hearing in the House Military and Veterans' Affairs Committee for House Bill 97, an act relating to the veterans' land purchase discount; establishing state land vouchers; relating to the permanent fund dividend; relating to the duties of the Department of Revenue; authorizing the Department of Natural Resources to accept state land vouchers; relating to eligibility for public assistance, at your earliest convenience.

With this request, I am providing the following documents associated with HB 97:

- HB 97 (Version 32-GH1612\A)
- Governor Dunleavy Transmittal Letter
- Fiscal Note from the Department of Revenue
- Fiscal Note from the Department of Natural Resources
- Fiscal Note from the Department of Health and Social Services

DOR's Legislative Liaison Genevieve Wojtusik can be reached at 465-6829 if you need anything further.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Lucinda Mahoney
Lucinda Mahoney

Commissioner

cc: Miles Baker, Legislative Director, Office of Governor Mike Dunleavy